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Minutes of the December 13, 2004

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

1.
Call to Order.

The Upper Valley Waste Management Agency met in regular session on Monday, December 13, 2004, at 1:30 p.m. at the Yountville Town Council Chambers.  Chair Luce called the meeting to order at 1:35 p.m.

2.
Roll Call.

The following members were present:  Bill Dutton, Mark Luce, Joe Potter, Karen Slusser, and Brad Wagenknecht.

3.
Pledge of Allegiance.

Brad Wagenknecht led the Pledge of Allegiance.

4.
Public Comment.  

A representative from Upper Valley Disposal Service was at the meeting to take a picture of the Board of Directors for the franchise’s newsletter.

ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS

5.
Approval of Minutes.
The Board approved the September 20, 2004 regular meeting minutes.  BD-KS-ML-JP-BW

6.
Conflict of Interest Code.

The Board approved Agency Resolution #04-05 adopting an amended conflict of interest code.  BW-BD-ML-JP-KS

7.
California Integrated Waste Management Act.

Staff is waiting for the State to get the taxable numbers to fit into the equation that the Agency uses to calculate the diversion rate.  No action taken.

FRANCHISES BUSINESS ITEMS

8.
Franchises Status.

Staff is continuing with the rate review.  The Agency Manager has requested some revisions, and the document is now at the Auditor-Controller’s office.  Staff expects to get the updates by the end of the week.  No action taken.
9.
Waste Management Companies’ Issues.

Upper Valley Disposal Service (UVDS) and their partners were awarded the City of Napa solid waste franchise agreement, and will be taking over the operations beginning October 1, 2005.  The company is also in the running for the County’s franchise agreement.

In response to a request from the Board, UVDS conducted a survey at the mobile home parks in the Yountville area, trying to determine how frequently the residents use their recycling containers.  Chuck Post, manager for UVDS, distributed the results of the informal survey, which was conducted over the past four weeks.  The data showed that over 80% of the residents are using their recycling containers at least once in a four-week period.

No action taken.

OTHER BUSINESS ITEMS

10.
Manager’s Report.

The Board will be meeting in January on the fourth Monday of the month (January 24th) because of the  holiday.

The schools have been a big part of the Agency’s outreach efforts this past year.  Recently, staff participated in the development of an Environmental Education Guide, and has been actively promoting the guide out at area schools.

The school recycling program now has fifteen schools participating, and that are reporting monthly to staff.  The schools are also responsible for determining what new areas of recycling could be addressed at their school, and the Agency provides them with the appropriate tools.

Staff sent out flyers for the curbside oil community-based marketing to see if people would respond better if they could join the program by mail or phone.  The grant is actually run by the California Integrated Waste Management Board (CIWMB); the Agency is supplying the CIWMB with the customer contact information and providing review of the implementation.

This year, Agency staff staffed a booth at the viticulture fair, and promoted the agricultural used petroleum oil recycling programs.  The Cities of Napa and Calistoga have also independently discussed the possibility of developing a used food oil recycling program.  Jill Pahl, the Agency Manager, agreed to check with the City of Calistoga to see if a FOG (“Food Oil & Grease”) program is still being considered.

This year the City and Agency worked with SBC to create a recycling guide, which can be found in the SBC Yellow Pages.

Staff will schedule a tour of the Upper Valley landfill and recycling facilities for the Board at the January meeting, weather permitting.

11.
Reports from Jurisdictions.

A. Napa County:  The Eco Reserve in Yountville has a recycling container now.
B. Calistoga:  None.
C. St. Helena:  None.
D. Yountville:  None.
12.
Board of Directors Comments. 

Karen Slusser noted that the leaf bins are almost essential for her constituents, and suggested that they be delivered even earlier next year.

13.
Adjournment.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:12 p.m.

	AYES:
	Slusser, Luce

	NOES:
	

	ABSTAIN:
	Saucerman

	ABSENT:
	Dillon, Potter

	By:
	

	
	ATTEST:  Jill Pahl, Manager of the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency


KEY

Vote:  BD = Bill Dutton; ML = Mark Luce; JP = Joe Potter; CS = Cynthia Saucerman; KS = Karen Slusser; 

The maker of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote.

Notations under Vote:  N = No; X = Excused; A = Abstain; AB = Absent
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